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HAPPY 
SPRING 

 

Inside This Issue MARCH HAPPENINGS 

ALL-ARIZONA STUDEBAKER GATHERING 

MARCH MADNESS 
March 12 at Foothills Mall, Tucson 

 

Hosted by Southern Arizona Chapter 

10 am - 3 pm 

Car Show, People’s Choice, Raffle 

Valve Cover Races 
Contact Chuck Stanford at 

cstanford2@cox.net or 

520-888-1563 
 

See page 6 for information. 

ALL MAKES CAR SHOW 
 

March 19 at South Mountain Park, Phoenix 

Hosted by Grand Canyon State Chapter 

9 am - 2 pm 

Car Show, People’s Choice, Valve Cover Races 
 

Contact Ed at edcollects@cox.net / 602-290-1045  

for more information or to volunteer. 

 

 

 

Show registration  

form for  

Studebakers  

is on page 9. 
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The ECHO is the official newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC and is published 11 times per year.  
Contributions are welcome and encouraged.  Please submit articles, tech tips, etc. by the 20th of the month preceding 
publication. Other newsletter editors are welcome to use any material with proper credit given.  

From the Editor’s Pen…..  

 

M any changes are taking place in the automotive world 
but one constant is the need for technicians to not 

only work on the modern vehicles but to also repair our 
Studebakers and other old cars. Some of what is standard 
on our pre-1966 cars and trucks is unknown to many of 
today’s technicians who may have only worked in the field 
for 20 years or less. It is fortunate there are technical 
schools teaching auto shop skills and at least one, 
McPherson College, has classes that also teach the 
students about repairing and preserving older cars.  
 Locally, there are schools instructing the mech-
anics of the future but often the programs are not 
adequately funded. Some clubs “adopt” a shop class and 
invite students to their functions, provide supplies or tools, 
and find ways to connect the younger generation with the 
old car hobby. We have the opportunity to connect with 
high school students on April 8th by taking our 
Studebakers to the Barry Goldwater HS Car Show. Our 
attendance and interest in their school activities may be 
the spark to encourage future collector car enthusiasts and 
technicians. Hope you make plans to attend. 
 Thanks to this month’s contributors.  Chris 
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2016 CHAPTER DUES ARE DUE! 
Pay Now With Pay Pal 

 

I f you have not renewed your membership for 2016 
please do so now to keep receiving your newsletter. 

When renewing by mail please be sure to send the mem-
bership application so the most current information is 
available for the roster and our contact lists. 
 In addition to renewing your membership with a 
check or cash, you can now pay your dues with Pay Pal. 
Go to the chapter website www.grandcanyonsdc.com 
and from the Main Menu choose Pay Dues with PayPal. 
Then choose Email or Mail option and click Subscribe. 
You will be sent to Pay Pal and, if you have an account, 
you can pay your dues. If you do not have an account, 
you will need to create one before you pay your dues. Let 
us know if you have questions about the process. 
 If you have changes to any of your information in 
the roster please email them to Chris at ccollin-
saz@cox.net or Karen at oldnorth5@gmail.com 
 

Thank you to all members who have renewed 
their Chapter membership for 2016! 
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From the President …  
 

W hat a month we have had. Things 
have really started to heat up  not 

only with record setting temperatures in 
the upper 80’s and 90’s but the car show 
scene has exploded also.  There are so 
many places to show off your ride and meet people.  Some 
are old friends coming back out after taking a hiatus and 
then many are new friends wanting to get involved in our 
fabulous car collecting hobby.  
 For years we have fallen into a tradition trap.  
What is that you ask? Well, a tradition trap is that comfort-
able feeling you get when you go out and talk to the same 
people at the same locations at the same times year after 
year after year.  You get caught so tightly in the trap that 
you not only know everyone else there and all their idio-
syncrasies but you follow their cars just as much as you do 
them. Think about how many times you can tell not only 
who use to own a certain car but you can tell every owner 
of that car for years and everything that has been done to 
it good or bad in your eyes.   
 Maybe this year is the year that we can heat more 
things up.  Let’s concentrate on taking the old Studebaker 
out and introducing it to a new family.  I don’t mean selling 
it but let’s give it a chance to converse with another model 
while we converse with the other models owner. 
 We should tell those new friends some of the joys 
of owning a Studebaker and some of the things that they 
would not have on their cars if it were not for Studebaker.  
For instance remind them that we were the first to use Self 
Adjusting Brakes in 1946.  They were also the first to the 
automatic transmission anti creep device and a no-rollback 
feature on automatic transmissions in 1950.  1953 saw the 
use of high efficiency filter paper type carburetor air 
cleaner and then self-centering self-energizing brakes in 
1954.  Then tell them that your Studebaker was the first to 
introduce a complete line of body styles in the compact car 
field, including the first convertible in 1960. 
 Let’s be sure that we do the other manufactures 
some justice.  Ford has had a few firsts of their own like 
the 1913 assembly line which enabled them to make more 
cars and thus also make them cheaper.  In 1914 Ford was 
the first to introduce an 8 hour day so they could work 
three shifts instead of two and they introduced a $5 pay 
per day.  This enabled their work force to buy the cars they 
were building.  Ford was first to adapt the work environ-
ment so they could hire disabled vets after WWI in 1918.  
They built the Ford Trimotor airplane in 1925 which helped 
to expand commercial air cargo.  In 1928 Ford introduced 
the F series, the first trucks on non car frames.  Ford was 
the first American car, 1966 Ford GT40, to take the six 
year winning streak from Ferrari and then swept the po-
dium in 1968 with the 24 hour La Mans. 
 In 1953 the Corvette debuted with the industry's 
first regular-production fiberglass body.  Studebaker during 
the same year was the first to introduce modern American 
Family Sports Car Styling.  This Corvette name plate has 
continued with their fiberglass into the current years miss-

ing only one year, 1983.  This is good but how many times 
has it taken on a completely different look while the Avanti, 
even though it wasn’t introduced until ten years later and 
had the first built in roll bar, went basically unchanged in 
design until its demise in 2006.  
 Arriving in 1959 as a 1960 model is the Corvair, 
the first and - to this day - only American car boasting a 
rear-mounted, air-cooled, six-cylinder engine. Chevrolet 
began using their Bow Tie logo in 1913. 
 Buick won the first-ever race held at Indianapolis 
Motor Speedway.  Buick scored a first in 1939 when it be-
came the first company to introduce turn signals, which did 
not appear on other car brands until almost a decade later.  
They should have come with better instructions because to 
this day people still don’t know how to use them. 
 There are great facts about our Great Studebakers 
but they are even better if we were to get them out to the 
rest of the car world.  Come on down to Tucson and then 
to South Mountain and show how many first Studebakers 
are still around and just how Studebaker People are the 
Greatest still.  

    Ed 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Rick Melms & Carol Ward 
3638 W. Maryland Ave. 

Phoenix, AZ  85019 
602-841-4595 

r.melms@cox.net 
1963 Avanti R1 

Referred by Carl Reid, Chuck Collins 
 

Richard Miron 
18806 N. Kiva Drive 
Sun City, AZ  85373 

623-518-2825 
richard-miron@hotmail.com 
1956 President 2 dr Sedan 

CondolencesCondolencesCondolencesCondolences    
 

T he Chapter board and members send their sympathy 
to Rosalie Torske on the loss of her husband, Guy 

Hammer, who passed away February 7th. 
 A donation was made by the Chapter in his 
memory to the Studebaker National Museum. 
 You are in our thoughts and prayers, Rosalie.    



Feb. 13, 2016 Feb. 13, 2016 Feb. 13, 2016 Feb. 13, 2016 ----    Gold Rush Days Parade, Wickenburg, AZGold Rush Days Parade, Wickenburg, AZGold Rush Days Parade, Wickenburg, AZGold Rush Days Parade, Wickenburg, AZ    
By Linda Smith 

 

T he Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC and the Arizona State Chapter, ASC had eleven cars 
and trucks participating in the Gold Rush Days Parade in Wickenburg.  We would have had an 

even dozen but Buddy & Elaine Wright had truck problems driving to Wickenburg. They almost 
made it but started hearing some new and unwelcome noises, according to Elaine. They were able 
to get pushed within a couple of miles from the Burger King in Wickenburg but then the oil started 
pouring out. Their insurance had a towing package so they got the Studebaker truck towed to their 
garage and hopefully Buddy will be able to fix it. We are sorry that happened. So getting back to 
the parade - the Painter's 1963 Avanti (newly acquired) started overheating so they pulled out and 
watched the parade from the sidelines. The rest of us made it through the parade without any other 
mishaps.  

 Larry  and Jan Malmstrom dressed up (from the waist up !!) in the era of their Studebaker and they led the pa-
rade in their 1953 Commander Coupe. Fol-
lowing them were Ed & Linda Smith in their 
1985 Avanti, Neil & Ruth Bell in their 1960 
Hawk, Gary & Sandie Keating with guests 
in the back seat of their 1941 Commander, 
Scott Grainger & Bonnie Lee along with 
Sammy & Annie in their 1951 Land 
Cruiser, Lewis Krause from Bagdad, AZ in 
his 1951 Champion Custom Business Coupe, Tim & Joen Painter along with their daughter & 3 grandkids in the 1963 

Avanti, Joe & Glenda Bailey in their 1941 Champion Coupe, John & Kim with 
Peanut Rodhouse in their 1950 2R5 truck, Steve Fein & grandson Alex in his 
1966 Cruiser and bringing up the rear was Mike & Sue King in their 1957 Sil-
ver Hawk.  
 After the parade several of the parade goers headed for lunch at the 
5 & Diner Deluxe in Surprise. Steve Fein and his car had trouble starting it 
after the parade and ended up being rescued by his daughter with the trailer 
who towed them home. The rest of us enjoyed a very nice lunch and short 
meeting at the Diner.  
 At the meeting, Ed reminded members about upcoming events espe-
cially the two hosted by Arizona SDC chapters - March Madness in Tucson 
and the All Makes Car Show in Phoenix. Members voted to donate $75.00 to 
the Sagebrush Chapter for 2016 Zone Meet awards and $105.00 to the 
Ocean Bay Chapter for 2016 SDC Meet awards. Scott Grainger thanked the 

board for planning great chapter activities and also announced his engagement to Bonnie. Lastly, Ed spoke about the 
New Member Challenge in which current members will have 2017 Chapter dues paid for bringing in new members. 
 Enjoying lunch at the 5 & Diner were Ed & Linda Smith, Neil & Ruth Bell, Gary & Sandie Keating and guests, 
Scott Grainger & Bonnie Lee, John & Kim Rodhouse, Mike & Sue King, Paulette Fein, Richie & Dolores Fein, Ed & Linda 
Costell, Bill & Peggy Eastburn, Larry Swanson, Bill & Judith Barker, Sherry Watson, Tim Watson, Leon & Doris McBride, 
Chris Collins and George Gezelius for a total of 30 for lunch.  
 Scott Grainger added the following: "I actually managed to get a few folks in my pictures this time. They are all 
smiling which was how everyone was. The 
event was a very good time. Lots of tire 
kicking time before we actually got moving. 
When Bonnie and I arrived in town at 
about 8:15 AM there were already folks 
arriving to save a good place to watch the 
parade that didn't start until 10 AM! Our 
Studebakers were very well received by 
the crowds. There were so many people 
along the parade route you wonder where 
they all come from as it I doubt that Wick-
enburg has that many people total in its 
population." 
  

You can view photos taken by Steve Fein, Ed Smith and Scott Grainger on the chapter website and Facebook.  
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Tim and Joen Painter’s “new” Avanti. 
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
MARCH 12  ALL ARIZONA STUDEBAKER GATHERING HOSTED BY SOUTHERN ARIZONA CHAPTER 
   AT FOOTHILLS MALL, INA & LA CHOLLA RDS, TUCSON FROM 10AM - 3PM. CAR SHOW 
   WITH PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARDS, RAFFLE, VALVE COVER RACING. SHOW IS ON 
   WEST SIDE NEAR FOOD COURT. MORE INFO: CHUCK AT CSTANFORD2@COX.NET / 
   520-888-1563. GCSC MEMBERS CAN CARAVAN TO EVENT. SEE PAGE 6 FOR CARAVAN 
   DETAILS AND FOR DIRECTIONS TO THE MALL.  NO ENTRY FEE. 
  
MARCH 19  ALL MAKES CAR SHOW HOSTED BY GCSC AT SOUTH MOUNTAIN  PARK FEATURING 
   PRE-70S VEHICLES. VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO ASSIST WITH  THE EVENT.  
   PLEASE CONTACT ED AT 602-290-1045 / edcollects@cox.net TO VOLUNTEER TO HELP 
   MAKE THIS A SUCCESSFUL EVENT. SEE PG 9 OR 13 FOR MEMBER REGISTRATION 
   FORM AND PAGE 14 FOR VALVE COVER RACER RULES. 
    
MARCH 20                     LOS ANGELES CHAPTER WINTER MEET AT MURPHY AUTO MUSEUM, OXNARD, CALIF.  
                                        9AM-3PM $10.00 ADMISSION FOR SHOW AND MUSEUM ADMISSION. PACKARD EXHIBIT  
                                        IN MUSEUM. INFO & REGISTRATION AT http://www.studebakersla.com 
 
APRIL 8   CHAPTER EVENT. THE BARRY GOLDWATER HIGH SCHOOL CAR SHOW WILL BE HELD 
   ON FRIDAY NIGHT ON THE FOOTBALL FIELD UNDER THE LIGHTS AT 6PM. THERE IS 
   NO ENTRY FEE AND THE SCHOOL’S AWARD WINNING CULINARY DEPARTMENT WILL 
   PROVIDE DINNER FREE FOR YOU. EACH ENTRANT WILL ALSO RECEIVE A T-SHIRT. 
   GO TO WWW.GBHSCARSHOW.COM FOR MORE DETAILS AND TO REGISTER ASAP. 
   TELL YOUR FRIENDS AND MAKE PLANS TO ATTEND.  
  
APRIL 29-30                  BEE LINE CRUISE-IN CAR SHOW AND SWAP MEET AT GREEN VALLEY PARK, PAYSON. 
                                       VISIT http://www.paysonrimcountry.com/#!beeline-cruise-in-car-show/tuzbl FOR INFORMA- 
                                       TION AND REGISTRATION FORM.  
                                        
APRIL 29-MAY 1           ROUTE 66 FUN RUN. VISIT http://azrt66.com/annual-fun-run/ FOR INFORMATION.      
         
MAY 19-21  PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET HOSTED BY THE SAGEBRUSH CHAPTER WILL BE 
   HELD AT THE ATLANTIS HOTEL IN RENO, NEV. CALL 775-825-4700 OR 800-723-6500 TO 
   MAKE RESERVATIONS. MENTION SDC FOR BEST RATE. AGENDA INCLUDES CON-
   OURS, SWAP MEET AND DRIVING TOUR(S). INFO: JOE AT 775-882-1178. SEE PAGE 15  
                                       FOR REGISTRATION FORM OR VISIT http://sagebrushstudebaker.com/ 
   
MAY 29   42nd ANNUAL LA PALMA CAR SHOW & PARTS EXCHANGE AT LA PALMA PARK, ANA-
   HEIM, CALIF. 8AM-3PM. INFO: JIM AT 949-280-4952 SEE PAGE 21 OF MARCH TURNING 
   WHEELS FOR REGISTRATION FORM. 
 
JUNE 4   CHAPTER MOTHERS AND FATHERS WILL BE HONORED AT EVENT AT DEER VALLEY 
   AIRPORT RESTAURANT, 7TH AVE & DEER VALLEY RD. MEET FOR BREAKFAST AT  
   9:00 AM FOLLOWED BY SHARING HOBBIES, GUEST SPEAKER AND MORE. COME 
   EARLY FOR TIRE KICKING AND VISITING. DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER IF YOU CAN FOR 
   DISPLAY IN PARKING LOT. MORE INFO AT lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618-7691  
  
JUNE 26 - JULY 2 52ND INTERNATIONAL SDC MEET HOSTED BY OCEAN BAY CHAPTER IN WARWICK, RI 
   HOST HOTEL: CROWNE PLAZA, WWW.CROWNEHOTELWARWICK.COM / 401-732-6000  
   MEET INFO: JANE AT 508-512-7991. SEE TURNING WHEELS FOR REGISTRATION FORM. 
     
JULY 8   7TH ANNUAL COLLECTOR CAR DAY, A NATIONAL EVENT TO CELEBRATE THE HOBBY.  
 
AUGUST 27  SAN DIEGO CHAPTER’S 8TH ANNUAL COOL CLASSIC CAR SHOW AT SPANISH LANDING 
   EAST. THIS YEAR THERE WILL BE A DRIVING TOUR & CAR SHOW. BOB / 619-851-1126 
 
SEPTEMBER 10 INTERNATIONAL DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY. SUGGESTIONS ARE WELCOME. 
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February  2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
Motoring thru 
Time Show 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
Wickenburg 

Parade 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 27 

28 29     Questions? 
Call Chris at 
602-995-5311 

MARCH 5 CHESTER’S CLASSIC CAR SHOW 
 
4245 N. 7th Ave. 11am - 5pm. Information, register and 
pay at www.m7streetfair.com or call 602-471-2935.  
 
MARCH 12  MARCH MADNESS  
 
The annual Arizona All Studebaker Gathering (March 
Madness) will be in Tucson at the Foothills Mall, 7401 N. 
La Cholla Road at Ina Road, and is hosted by the South-
ern Arizona Chapter. The event runs from 10am to 3pm 
and includes a car show, people’s choice balloting and 
awards, valve cover racing and a raffle. The show is on 
the west side of the mall near the food court where you 
have many options for lunch.  
 There will be a caravan down to Tucson and if 
interested meet up at the Cracker Barrel restaurant at I-10 
& Chandler Blvd by 7:30am.  If you want to eat please be 
done by 7:45 so we can start our journey to Tucson. For 
those who wish to drive down on your own you can take I-
10 to Ina Road and go east to La Cholla Road.   
 This is always a fun event, so let’s support our 
sister chapter with a good turnout from GCSC members. 
 
MARCH 19 ALL MAKES CAR SHOW 
 
The Chapter is hosting a car show at South Mountain Park 
in Phoenix featuring pre-70s vehicles of all makes, not 
only Studebakers, on Saturday, March 19th from 9am - 
2pm. We are hoping for a great turnout of our Studebaker 
members and friends.     
 We need volunteers to help organize and show 
the other car clubs how Studebaker people earn their 
great reputation.  
 Here are jobs for which you can volunteer: 
  

 Registration 
 Parking 
 Canopy construction/deconstruction 
 Valve cover track put up and take down 
 Valve cover judging and race controllers 
 Sign making 
 50/50 sales 
  

 Contact Ed ASAP at edcollects@cox.net or 602-
290-1045 to let him know how you can help.   
 We are going to have Valve Cover Racing with 3 
trophies in each class, 50/50 raffle and more. Get your 
racers out for the valve cover races or make plans to build 
one. The racer rules are on page 14 of the online edition. 
 STUDEBAKER registration is FREE. Print out the 
registration form on page 9 or 13 and send it in to Linda. 
Your registration is needed so we will know which car/
truck you plan on bringing. Just pay for your lunch tickets 
at $10 each.    
 We have reserved the New Flame Café food truck 
for our lunch and have guaranteed for 100 lunches. They 
have arranged for us to choose from 5 entrees: 
� Double Cheddar Burger-beef patties, sharp cheddar 

cheese, lettuce, tomato, pickles with their sauce 
� Bacon Jam and Cheddar Burger-beef patties, cheddar 

cheese, bacon jam, lettuce, tomato with their sauce 
� Roast Turkey and Capicola Panini-slices of turkey, 

lean capicola, provolone cheese, artichoke pesto and 
sauce 

� Baja Chicken Tacos (3 each)-black bean paste, corn 
tortillas, shredded chicken breast, cilantro, green on-
ion, queso fresco, cabbage & topped with their sauce 
and fresh avocado salsa 

� Slow Roasted Pork Tacos (3 each)-black bean paste, 
corn tortillas, seasoned slow roasted pork, queso 
fresco, cabbage and topped with their sauce and fresh 
avocado salsa 

 
 The chapter is selling soft drinks for $1.00. Water 
is free. Donations of water and soda are welcome. You 
can bring a case of either with you to the show and take to 
registration.  
 For more information please contact Ed Smith at 
602-290-1045 or email at edcollects@cox.net  Send your 
registration and checks for lunch made out to GCSC, SDC  
to Linda Smith at 3501 N. 145th Avenue, Goodyear, AZ 
85395.  
 Volunteers, plan to be at the park at 7 am. Parking 
will be by decades and judging will be people’s choice. 
Ballots should be turned in by noon. Valve cover race 
practice will start at 9 am, heats begin at 10:00 and the 
finals will take place at 12 pm. Awards presentation will 
begin at 1 pm.  
 Make your plans now to join us and we hope oth-
ers will, too. Our flyer is on the Chapter website and at 
www.cruisinarizona.com/carshows.html so print it out and 
spread the word.  

 
For information about any of the above events contact 

Linda at lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618-7691. 
  
MARCH 26 FALCOLN FIELD CAR SHOW  
 
The 8th annual Falcon Field Car Show will be held on the 
grass at Falcon Field Airport in Mesa on Saturday, March 
26th from 8:30 am to 2:00 pm. The event is hosted by Im-
pala Bob’s and Senior Rodders and is part of the Falcon 
Field Open House event featuring warbirds, trains, raffles, 
food music and more. Proceeds go to East Valley Boys & 
Girls Club.  
 Chapter member Keith Graham works for Impala 
Bob’s and highly recommends this show. There will be an 
orphan class. For additional information contact Larry at 
480-326-9295 / larry@impalas or for registration form visit 
http://www.impalas.com/2016-car-show/ 
 

SEE PAGE 7 FOR EVENTS IN APRIL. 
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CELEBRATE!CELEBRATE!CELEBRATE!CELEBRATE!    
March BirthdaysMarch BirthdaysMarch BirthdaysMarch Birthdays    

    

 6 Virginia Steinmetz  20     Lisa Lynch 
 9 Joan Hahn  21     Ruth Pike  
 9 Lynn Sullivan  22     Don Grobengieser 
 11 Robert Mitchell  23     Betty Williams 
 11 Joen Painter  24     Norman Marineau
 16 Brian Dersh  28     Joseph Guthrie 
 19 Chet Gandy  28     Mike Lynch 
 20 Michael Holub  31     Linda Zimmerman 
  

  March Anniversaries March Anniversaries March Anniversaries March Anniversaries     
   3 Larry & Pat Swanson 
   15 Bill & Nina Dishman 
   16 Larry & Ruth Cushing 
      

   Children’s BirthdaysChildren’s BirthdaysChildren’s BirthdaysChildren’s Birthdays    
     29 Aaron Rasmussen 
    (son of Ron & Stephanie) 

LOOKING AHEADLOOKING AHEAD  
  
APRIL 8  BGHS CAR SHOW 
 
The Barry Goldwater High School Car Show  will be held 
on a Friday night under the lights on April 8th from 6-9 
pm. There is NO entry fee and their award winning culi-
nary department will provide dinner (FREE) for you.  T-
shirts will also be provided. Tell your friends to join us.  
 Visit http://www.gbhscarshow.com for more de-
tails and to register ASAP. There are photos from last 
year’s show which includes chapter members cars. This 
will be a Chapter event so make plans to attend. Bring 
your lawn chairs. The school is located at 2829 W. Rose 
Garden Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85027. 
 
APRIL   CCV CAR SHOWS FOR 2016  
 

Christ’s Church of the 
Valley is presenting its 
annual free car shows 
at its 6 locations with 2 
shows at each location 
on consecutive days.  
         The show dates 
are April 9th through 

April 17th.  Free food & registration for exhibitors. To reg-
ister your vehicle, visit http://ccv.church/carshow and 
choose the location of your choice and date and time 
for the shows near you.  These shows bring out some 
very cool cars, trucks, bikes, hot rods and exotic vehi-
cles.  Custom trophies are given in several classes.   
 
APRIL 23 ROUTE 66 LICENSE PLATE DRIVE 
 
A Route 66 Car Show event will take place at Mesa River-
view Complex, Mesa (in front of Cub’s Stadium) on Satur-
day, April 23rd to raise $32,000 to establish an Arizona 
Route 66 license plate. Your $35.00 entry fee includes 
first year Route 66 license plate, a $25.00 value. Regis-
tration closes on April 1. The show will also be a celebra-
tion of the 90th anniversary of Route 66.  
 Collector car enthusiasts are encouraged to con-
tact their legislators to urge them to vote yes on the Route 
66 license plate. 
 For information about the show visit 
www.cruisinarizona.com/carshows.html  
 
APRIL 23 CRUISE-IN FOR THE VETERANS 

The fifth annual Cruise-In for the Veterans will be held on 
Saturday April 23rd from 9 am - 3 pm at Yavapai College 
in Prescott (rain or shine). Veterans select the winners of 
the car show and profits go to Veterans Administration 
(unfunded) Volunteer Services. Entry is a $30.00 donation 
before April 15th and $35.00 after. 
 This would be a great show for Chapter members 
in the Prescott area. See page 16 for a entry form and 
visit www.cruise4vets.org or email Chapter member Steve 
Piper at svpiper@cableone.net 

Kim and John Rodhouse  

announce the birth of a 

son, Callan Carter  

on February 14th. 

  

Congratulations to the Rodhouses. 

NEW MEMBER CHALLENGE 
 

T he Chapter board has introduced a program to re-
ward members who recruit new members to the 

Studebaker Drivers Club and the Grand Canyon Sate 
Chapter. 
 Any Chapter member who brings in a new mem-
ber in 2016 will have his/her chapter dues paid for 2017. 
Ask the new member to mention your name on the mem-
bership application where it asks “Referred by”. 
 Membership materials - past issues of newslet-
ters and SDC brochures - are available by contacting 
your editor or a chapter officer. 
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WANTED:  
SCHOLARSHIP APPLICANTS 

Submitted by Chris Collins 
 

T he Studebaker National Foundation (SNF), a 501(c)3 
corporation, offers scholarships to SDC, ASC and   

AOAI members and their children/grandchildren who are 
pursuing an education in an automotive related area of 
study. Qualified applicants can receive scholarships up to 
$1,500.00 and may reapply in subsequent years. The fu-
ture of our hobby is enhanced by young people with an 
interest in automobiles learning a trade related to the auto-
motive industry. The Foundation is actively supporting 
these young people with scholarships to learn restoration 
and preservation.  
 In addition to scholarships, educational assistance 
grants are awarded to students who already have a full 
ride scholarship to use for text books and other course 
related materials. Two SDC members from Arizona have 
received these awards in the past. Michael Dobiecki, a 
member of the Southern Arizona Chapter, and Kolton 
Kroulik, a member of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, 
each received a $500.00 grant.  
 If you know a young person attending a technical 
school or college who is in an auto related program but  
whose family is not a Studebaker club member, consider 
giving him/her a membership and encourage the person to 
apply for one of the foundation scholarships. 
 Scholarship applications are available on the SNF 
website: http/www.studebakernationalfoundation.org or 
you can contact me to have one sent to you. Require-
ments are listed on the form and if you have any doubt 
about your eligibility, please submit an application anyway.  
 The SNF scholarship committee will make its rec-
ommendations to the board members at a meeting sched-
uled for the International SDC Meet in June and applica-
tions should be received by May 15th for consideration.  
 The Foundation also accepts grant requests for 
programs or projects related to Studebakers. Past finan-
cial assistance has been given to the Arizona Sonora De-
sert Museum for the Lark Ark, a 1960 Lark station wagon 
utilized for educational outreach, to the Forney Transpor-
tation Museum for upkeep of Studebakers in its collection, 
to the Carson (Calif.) High School Saturday Auto Shop 
program and others. 
 The Studebaker National Foundation welcomes 
monetary donations to fund the scholarships and grants, 
Studebaker vehicles for placement in museums and 
Studebaker memorabilia. To make a tax deductible dona-
tion visit http/www.studebakernationalfoundation.org or 
contact me at ccollinsaz@cox.net or 602-995-5311. 
 
  Studebaker — Builder of Champions 

 TECHNICAL INFORMATION  
Rust Remover 

 

W hen you have tough rust to contend with when 
working on your Studebaker, you 

search for a  product to remove it. Rick 
Melms, a new Chapter member who has 
an Avanti, has found a good product he 
recommends. It is called Evapo-Rust 
which is available at auto parts stores 
and Amazon. The major features of this 
product according to the manufacture 
are it contains no acids, is non-toxic, 
non-flammable, odorless, safe on skin, 
biodegradable and has no fumes. 
 Follow the directions for use of this product and 
watch the rust disappear. 

This N That .......... 
 

Dave Kirkel 
shared this 
good news 
regarding his 
1963 GT 
Hawk, 
Stella. “We 
just found 
that this 
photo of Stella has been chosen by Rock Auto to be 
used on their next series of promotional magnets.” Con-
gratulations, Dave and Jean, for the honor. The magnets 
should be ready for distribution soon.  
 The Painters have a new car in their garage, a  
1963 Avanti, and it is shown on page 3 in the Gold Rush  
Parade article. Another chapter family with a new car in 
their garage is the Cushings. Larry and Ruth picked up a 
1966 Daytona previously owned by Chapter members, 
Bob and Betty Williams. Enjoy your new Studes.   
 A reminder to SDC Life Members: You are 
asked to update your address and vehicle information on 
an annual basis. This year there was an insert in the 
February Turning Wheels for you to complete and return 
to Cornerstone Registration.  

 

Visit the Chapter web site to read about 
members Studebakers in the Member Cars 

Gallery. Print and fill out the form  
available in the gallery and then submit  

your story. 
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PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET 

MAY 19-21 IN RENO, NEVADA 
 

HOSTED BY SAGEBRUSH CHAPTER 

 
 
 

T he Sagebrush Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club has been selected to host the 2016 Pacific Southwest Zone 
Meet to be held May 19-21 in Reno, Nevada. 

 The beautiful Atlantis Hotel and Casino will serve as the Meet headquarters. This resort casino caters to the old 
car culture, having been the site of many Hot August Nights venues and attracts thousands of visitors to the greater 
Reno area. The Atlantis is located at 3800 South Virginia Street and is close to downtown Reno with its picturesque 
parks, River Walk, shopping malls and night life. 
 Approximately one hundred Studebaker enthusiasts and guests from California, Nevada, Oregon, Washington, 
Idaho, Utah, Arizona and as far away as New Mexico will plan on attending this premier event. 
 All activities will occur at the Atlantis on its spacious grounds, including the concours car show, swap meet, 
model racing and dealer displays on May 19th. Participant judging will be featured with awards presented following after 
dinner ceremonies. 
 Two tours will be conducted on Friday, before the concours, to a local car collection and a military museum. A 
Friday evening tour is planned to the acclaimed National Auto Museum (Harrah Collection) with an Ice Cream Social 
following in that facility. Cost for the Museum Tour and Ice Cream Social is $22 per person. 
 Saturday, a no host bar will open at 6pm with the banquet dinner following at 7pm. Special entertainment is 
planned after dinner. Featured guest speaker McAvoy Layne, renowned Mark Twain impersonator, is guaranteed to 
keep you laughing in your seat. 
 To help defray costs of hosting the 2016 regional meet, either individually or as an associate regional group, you 
can make a contribution through a monetary donation or donating item(s) to the raffle. All efforts will be greatly appreci-
ated and appropriately recognized. 
 We look forward to meeting you again and celebrating the heritage of the Studebaker automobile. Thanking you 
in advance for your participation. 
       Charlie Case and Ralph Capurro 
       Meet Advertising Chairmen 
        

For Meet information contact Joe Modarelli at newmods@gmail.com or 775-882-1178. 

All Makes Car Show Registration  March 19 
  

Name ______________________________________________ Phone ____________ 
  
E-Mail ________________________________________________________________ 
  
  

Address ______________________________________________________________ 
  
  

Vehicle: Year _______ Make _________________________ Model _______________   
  
  

 _____  Lunch at $10.00 each  ……………………………………… $___________ 
  
Mail this form (and if purchasing lunch a check made out to GCSC, SDC) to  
Linda Smith  3501 N. 145th Ave., Goodyear, AZ  85395 

You can also email your intent to attend to Linda at lindagsmith@cox.net 
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14211 W. Windrose Dr, Surprise, AZ  85379 
12/16 

12/16 

12/16 

11/16 

Masonry Repair 

Buddy Wright  

12/16 

480-577-5764 
joncarter@cox.net 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

Scan the 
code with 
your smart 
phone.  

12/16 

02/16 

Stitch n’ Art, LLCStitch n’ Art, LLCStitch n’ Art, LLC   
Custom Embroidery Custom Embroidery Custom Embroidery    

GCSC and SDC logo’d shirts, caps, bags, etc 
    

Judy HaverstickJudy HaverstickJudy HaverstickJudy Haverstick    

(602) 513(602) 513(602) 513(602) 513----0628 0628 0628 0628     

jmhaverstick@hotmail.comjmhaverstick@hotmail.comjmhaverstick@hotmail.comjmhaverstick@hotmail.com    GCSC 

2/16 

   40 Years Experience in  

   Studebaker, Avanti and Packard 

 

          Scott Benson 

        Gilbert, Arizona 

  

            602-568-7999 

 

            Service    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full RestorationsService    Repairs    Full Restorations

WEB SITES OF INTERESTWEB SITES OF INTERESTWEB SITES OF INTERESTWEB SITES OF INTEREST    
 
http://tinyurl.com/z5d47as  Helen Dryden: fashion illus-
tration and automobile hardware design   Excellent arti-
cle/blog on Hemmings e-magazine about a woman who 
did design work for Studebaker in the 30s. A must read 
for Studebaker history buffs. 
 
http://tinyurl.com/j4rdv5z  An interesting article about 
the need for training technicians to service autonomous 
vehicles. 

 

Studebaker Parts 
 

Parts for your restoration project or daily driver. 
 

 

 Chuck Collins 
 2410 W. Freeway Ln. 
 Phoenix, AZ  85021 
 602-995-5311 
 E-mail: Chuck@studebakerparts.com 

 

Visit the store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 

4/16 



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE 

 

1956 Studebaker Commander 4 dr 
Sedan - Two Tone Teal. Good 
Engine - V-8, Rebuilt Transmission, 4 
New Tires. Needs Alignment. Asking 
Price $10,500 Call: 619-985-3012 (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 
1959 3/4T 4x4 Pick up, 5spd. 
$17,500. Bruce  520-586-0403 (1) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1963 Lark Daytona convertible. 
Regal red w/red & ivory bench seat 
int, black top. 259 V8, Flightomatic, 
PS. Frame up older restoration by 
owner, driven only several hundred 
miles since. No flaws. Multiple 
national Best of Division winner at 
397 pts. Runs and drives as good as 
it looks. Needs nothing. In Omaha. 
$25,000 firm. No Trades. For pics 
and add’l info: Frank van Doorn at 
frankvandoorn@cox.net  /402-657-
5318      (1) 
_____________________________________ 
 

Studebaker Flock for Sale: 1938 
Commander State Sedan, 1950 
Commander Land Cruiser, 1954 
Modified Starliner, 1960 Champ PU, 
1962 GT Hawk. Your choice and I’ll 
keep the last one. Note, nothing 
cheap. Chuck Stanford 520-888-
1563  or cstanford2@cox.net (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

1941 President hood, Arizona 
patina top and under.  Has top 
stainless molding and pot metal nose 
badge only.  Includes support rod 
and side panels. '40 radio, rebuild-
able AC-912 Touch Tone, vacuum 
antenna AC946, automatic wind-
shield washer AC-870.  Many used 
suspension and other parts for '40 
President and Commander.  Make 
offer. 623-979-5566  Carl Thompson. 
Leave message. Pictures on Phx 
Craigslist under Studebaker parts. 

1963 & 1964 Wagonaire V/8 auto, 
complete. Not running, need total 
restoration, $1,000 ea, OBO. ‘63-’64 
1/2T V/8 P.U. frame and engine, 
axles, etc. make offer. 1962 P.U. V/8 
w/Hawk dash, needs restoring. $500. 
Lots of other sheet metal, parts, etc. 
Pete Mensing  928-776-7979 (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1963 Car T-10 4spd transmission 
w/bell housing, $450. Truck T-98 
4spd floor shift, $350. ‘51-’59 V8 4 
bolt chrome valve cover set, $150/
pr. Dana 44 differential w/posi, $300. 
Many more parts. Call Bill Eastburn 
623-936-6116   (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

Rebuilt Trans 1963. 3spd auto and 
rebuilt toque converter (by Ernie at 
Sav-On Trans). Never been installed. 
$575. Open 3:31 Dana 44 $100; R-1 
Carb $300. Call cell 602-885-2216 / 
wjazwin@hotmail.com  Will email 
pics upon request.  (2) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1949-64 half ton truck brake drums 
$50 ea. 2-’54 Conestoga Station 
Wagons (can make Into one) along 
with many extra parts. $700. T-85 3 
speed overdrive trans. from Champ  
truck, good condition $200.  ‘37 
President 8, intake & exhaust 
manifolds $75. '37 President 8 Cyl 
head $50. '53 C-Cab truck cab $100. 
2R5 truck Champ 6 bellhousing $40. 
'51 Commander left front door $45. 
'51 Commander right rear door $45. 
'53 Rear Coupe bumper $50. ‘57-61 
Hawk fiberglass dash $30. ‘57-’64 1T 
front truck bumper, painted, exc. 
condition, $100. V8 Heads and 
Cranks 259 & 289. '59-'60 Lark or 60-
64 Champ truck hood $50. '59-'60 
Lark trunk lid, $35, good condition. 
'60-'64 Champ Truck Doors $50. ea. 
'62 Lark Station Wagon upper 
tailgate $50. '62 Lark rear quarters 
$100. for both or $60. each no rust. 
'63 Lark 4 door front doors $50. Ea. 
'63 Lark rear doors fits Wagonaire or 
4dr sedan $35. ea. ‘63 Lark right 

door for 2 door sedan $50. All Large 
Items for pick up only. Don’t see what 
you need? Contact Jerry Kaiser 520-
979 -0065 or studeblu@gmail.com (3)
____________________________________ 

 
I am selling out my bone yard of 
cars & trucks.  Every one has a 
clear Arizona title and will be sold as 
is where is. Some have engines, 
some do not. These are mostly just 
parts cars.  $500.00  OBO and you 
can have your pick, what's left will be 
sold for junk. Malcolm at 928-368-
7442 or swstudebaker@live.com    
        1963 V-8 4 door 
        1957 4 door 
        1955 1 ton, has an over head 6 cyl. 
 engine dully 
        1962 T cab P U, no engine or 
 transmission         
        1956 4 door President, no engine or 
 transmission 
        1961 4 door  
        1964 hard top, body, frame, rear axle 
        1963 T cab, no engine or transmission 

        1962 4 door, no engine or trans      (2)  
_____________________________________ 
 

Used wheel cover sets for sale:  
AC2314 1953 Tri Star, AC2738 1956 
Hawk, AC2425 1953-5 Speedster 
wire type, no center caps, AC3332 
Avanti, AC3071 1961 cars, AC3155 
1964-5 cars, AC2841 1957-8 cars,  
NOS set of 532324WP 1953-55 10 “. 
I do have others as well, inquire.  
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
5311 / cstude1@cox.net   (3) 
_____________________________________ 
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FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chuck Collins by phone at 602-995-5311 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  8502l-4135.   

Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. 

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—    
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The ECHO   
   
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, 

SDC 

P.O. Box 37464    
Phoenix, AZ  
85069-7464 
    
 
 
   
  

          

 
 
 
 

  
 

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1. 
Chapter dues are (check one) 
______$18.00 yr to receive the newsletter by mail or 
______$15.00 yr to receive the newsletter electronically 
 If joining during the year, dues are prorated at 
 $1.50 per month.  
Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona 
Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 
Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc. is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add the following to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you - $31.00 yr, includes Turning 
Wheels magazine or $24.00 for new members, first year 
only, includes Turning Wheels magazine or $10.00 for 
membership without the magazine.  
 
Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or ccollinsaz@cox.net  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 
 

 
Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on your SDC membership card.) 
 

# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 

Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 
 

New Member? _____ Referred by ———————
_____________________________________________

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

for the newsletter and photo galleries.  

Visit the chapter on Facebook at 
Studebakers Grand Canyon State Chapter 

MARCH REMINDERS 

 

12 All Arizona Studebaker Gathering 
 
19 All Makes Car Show 

 

See pages 5 & 6 for details. 

Mural on wall of building in Chippewa Falls, Wis. 



Please print this page. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Saturday, March 19, 2016  9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 FREE ENTRY FOR STUDEBAKERSFREE ENTRY FOR STUDEBAKERSFREE ENTRY FOR STUDEBAKERSFREE ENTRY FOR STUDEBAKERS    
 

All MAKES CAR SHOW 
And Valve Cover Racing  

South Mountain Park  
10919 S. Central Ave.,  Phoenix, AZ  85042 

 

Open to all makes pre 1970. Invite your  car hobby friends. 
 

For information contact:  Ed Smith 602-290-1045 or edcollects@cox.net 

Car Show Registration 
  

Name ______________________________________________ Phone __________________ 
 
E-Mail _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
  

Address ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
  

Vehicle: Year _______ Make _____________________________ Model ________________ 
  
  

  

 _____  Lunch at $10.00 each  ……………………………………… $___________ 
 
Mail this form (and if purchasing lunch a check made out to GCSC, SDC) to Linda Smith 
3501 N. 145th Ave., Goodyear, AZ  85395 

You can also email your intent to attend to Linda at lindagsmith@cox.net 

Hosted  by 
Grand Canyon State Chapter 

Studebaker  Drivers Club  



Page  14 



Page 15 



Page 16 

Car Show Entry Form 

 
5th Annual Cruise-In for the Veterans 

Trophies-Raffle Prizes-Silent Auction-Vendors-Car Corral-Swap Meet-Live Music-Food 

April 23rd, 2016  9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Rain or shine Show Car roll in 6:30 to 8:30 am 

Yavapai College (New Location) 
1100 E. Sheldon Street, Prescott, Arizona 86301 

$30 Donation before April 15th, 2016 

All Vehicles Welcome 
ENJOY COOL PRESCOTT AND SEE THE SIGHTS  

For more info  www.cruise4vets.org 
 

By signing this form I release the Veterans Administration, Yavapai College, Car Show Sponsors, Car Show 
Volunteers and any other parties involved of any liability for loss, damage or injury to me or my vehicle. I also 

agree to all stated conditions of the event. See below. 
Donation includes: T-Shirt-Registration-Dash Plaque 

Club Affiliation _________________________________ Year______ Make _______________ 
Model ____________ Engine_______ Owners Name__________________________________ 

Signature of responsible party: 

____________________________________________________ 
Car Show pre-registration is $30 per vehicle and ends April 15th, 2016. Day of show is $35. 

Car Show Conditions: No Pop-Ups in the Car Show area!!! No transportation, motorized or pedaled, except 
for handicap transport in the car show area. Please use provided trash containers. Pets must be on a leash. No 

alcoholic beverages on the premises. 
All profits go to Veterans Administration (unfunded) Volunteer Services.  

Bring a nonperishable food item for the local food bank. 

 
Mail Completed form and check or money order to:  

Cruise-in for the Veterans P.O. Box 996, Chino Valley, Az. 86323 

Info: Steve 928-713-0978 or email: fobie@cableone.net  
Entry forms:  www.Arizonacarshows.com or   www.cruise4vets.org 

Duplicates of this form are acceptable. 
This event is not sponsored or endorsed by Yavapai College 

Address____________________________    City_______________ State____ Zip___________ 
Phone____________ Email ___________________________________ T-Shirt Size__________          
Car Corral (For Sale) $15 ______ Swap Meet $20 ________ Entry_________ Total__________ 

Please note: All judging is done by Veterans who attend the show 
If you’re a Veteran pick up a ballot at the T-shirt table 

Will you allow a national automotive vendor to send you email about their products? Circle    YES  or  NO 
 


